
 

 

	
	
	
Operations:	

• We	responded	to	67	calls	in	July.			Average	response	times	district	wide	was	11	min	40	seconds.	
• New	brush	trucks	are	in	service	and	have	been	used	on	several	calls.		They	are	serving	the	district	

well.	
• We	have	a	resident	in	the	cottage,	he	will	be	providing	48	hours	per	week	at	station	5	and	doing	

mitigation	work	on	other	days.	
• Station	9	will	have	a	brush	truck	in	it	in	the	next	few	days.		Its	currently	in	the	shop.	

Wildland/Mitigation: 
• Andrew	Steffe	started	on	the	14th	as	our	new	Mitigation	Coordinator.		
• Timberline	will	be	providing	roadside	chipping	in	Golden	Gate	Park	Estates	beginning	September	

5th	and	Corona	Heights	beginning	October	2nd.	
• Boulder	CWPP	is	in	progress.			
• Final	selection	for	the	contractor	to	facilitate	the	Gilpin	CWPP	is	almost	complete.	

Administration:		
• Applied	for	a	direct	distribution	grant	through	DFPC	for	some	misc.	equipment.		No	match	

required.		
• Met	with	History	Colorado	this	morning	about	roof	grant	and	we	will	be	resubmitting	the	end	of	

September.	
• Fire	alarm	at	Station	7	in	being	installed.			
• We	have	a	Certificate	of	Occupancy	for	Station	9.		Still	working	through	the	concrete	issue.	
• Six	new	recruits	were	brought	on	in	August,	orientation	is	complete,	and	revised	onboarding	

academy	dates	are	in	the	works.	
• All	shift	members	
• Three	EMT-B,	three	brand	new	(w/	one	currently	in	EMT	school	@	Denver	Health)	

• Recruitment	ad	placed	in	Mtn	Ear	newspaper,	Register	Call	ad	to	be	placed	in	coming	weeks.	
Training:		

• Two	water	supply	trainings	completed	this	month	with	St	5	staff,	worked	on	drafting	and	pumping	
w/	new	T6	engines	

• Eight	members	through	AHJ	DO	Pumper	cone	course,	another	cone	course	session	scheduled	for	
early	September.	

• HazMat	class	begins	the	end	of	Sept,	7	members	going	through	the	course.	
• Joint	FF2	class	w/	Golden	FD	and	GGFPD	planned	for	November,	working	out	details	currently.	
• LTs	Femmer	and	Smith	both	passed	DFPC	DO	Pumper	written	exam.	
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